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Annual General Meeting
Minutes
9th September 2018 – 8PM – East Barnet Royal British Legion
1. Opening remarks by Chairman – Les Berry
· Apologies for absence – Chris Cameron, Roy Metselaar, Patrice Mulligan & Linda Bailey
· Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting held on 3rd September 2018 have been published.
Taken as read – proposed by Linda Lawless – Agreed.
2. Chairman’s Report 2018/19 – Les Berry
The chairman read this report:-
The crib league entered its own middle age as we celebrate 35th year of the Potters Bar & District Crib League. I wish I could say the same! 
As is usual, the season commenced in late September. We had at least the welcome addition of a new team, the Bowlers of Oak Hill Park. They has so many players they could afford a mid season cull of their entire playing strength and replace them, a la Donald Trump, with fresh “pairs of legs”. Whatever the Oak Hill politics were, theirs was an enjoyable season and we wish them further enjoyment and success in 2020. 

However, some sad news in terms of teams. St Stephens, who played as the Barnet Con Club for so long, feel unable to continue this year (despite a year of relative success last year). Hopes of another team entering were high, but these were dashed recently. We are therefore down to 7 teams in each division. Once again, if you know of any possible new teams. Please shout! Late Note: Woodhouse have also pulled out and the chairman commented on this. See item 5.
One sad note, the season saw the passing of Gerry Nicholls a founder member of the league. I can’t say that in my 16 years as Chairman I ever saw him smile, but he seemed happy with the way the league was being steered and always offered his advice and guidance when required. Another character on the circuit who will be sadly missed. 

In the premier division, it was EBRBL who conquered all – winning 10 out of 14 games and holding off the challenge of St Stephens who came 2nd. After continued success in the league since they entered the league, Woodhouse caught a cold and were relegated alongside the Kitchener who return to Div 2 after just one season. 

The highlight of this season was the closest battle ever for Division two honours, where a threeway tie between the Black horse, PBCC and the Mitre had to be settled with a close review of the rule book as all teams finished with 74 points. Third place went to the Black Horse, who won 7 games as against the other two who were victorious 8 times but who finished with the precisely same record. The rule book stakes that the higher aggregate score between the two sides would decide champions and runners-up. 

At home, Mitre had lost to PBCC 6-3, and yet away from home had beaten them…….yes, you've guessed it...6-3. It was a play-off to decide bragging rights. PBCC won the toss to get home advantage and managed to win a hotly contested play-off 5-4. Well done to both sides as well as the Black Horse.

The shields once again provided a pre and post Christmas diversion and both were somewhat two horse races. In Shield A, Chequers were victorious by just 2 points over the White Hart and in Shield B, both contenders won 6 of 7 games, this time the Kitcheners holding off the challenge of local rivals the Prince of Wales by 5 points. They gained some compensation from their relegation by beating Chequers in the Hempstead shield. 

In Division Two, the Builders had a miserable time coming last but took the Elleston trophy in fine style against the Chequers, who were runners up for the 2nd year in a row. 

The Black Horse, smarting from their close run loss in Division Two, did gain some measure of revenge when they won the Mike Russle Cup against the Prince of Wales. 

In the singles, Mike Teale at last brought a trophy home for the Chequers when he beat Andy Nash of the Jokers (who went into a quick 2-0 lead before being beaten 3-2). He takes home the Mike Pratt Cup. 

In the pairs competition, modesty forbids me from mentioning…...oh sod it…….IT WAS ME….together with my partner, Linda Lawless. We beat Alan Seagar and Chris Rogers from the POW (another see-saw battle which went 1-0 to us, 2-1 to them and finally 3-2 to us. AND we offered them a 3 leg final!) We take home the Jim Grocott Cup. Linda and I were both great friends of Jim and it is very fitting that we have won this trophy in his honour. 

Overall, it was nice to see the success being shared around. The seven main awards went to seven different teams. 

Once again, congratulations to you all, be you winners or losers, old hands or young upstarts, competitive or social players. 

As is usual at this time in the evening I would like to thank the committee, Peter, Neil and Patrice as well as the “trophy sub-committee” for their help in organising all of the trophies we shall be awarding later. Thank you Chris and Roy. 

The league starts in just three weeks. Fixtures are available to download on the website. It only remains for me to offer you good luck in all your endeavours.

Thank you
Les Berry
3. Treasurers Report – Potters Bar & District League AGM – 9th September 2019
The chairman read this report:-
Apologies for not attending in person but I’m currently on holiday. 

After making the necessary adjustments last year the accounts this year were easier to balance.

The cost of last year’s trophies has come out of this year’s accounts and as the accounting period ends on 31st August trophies will be accounted for in this way moving forward.  

The cost of trophies given out for this evening therefore will come out of next year’s accounts.

The web registration renewal for the Crib website cost £47.95 and was an additional expense that wasn’t forecast however needed to be paid. 

Can I please remind everyone that subs for the 19/20 season are due and the bank details can be found below. For anyone wishing to pay cash this evening, then please pass this on to the Chairperson.

Account name:
Potters Bar and District Crib League
Sort code:

20-95-61

Account No:

90988294

Should any team who has paid directly into the account need a receipt, then please pass on your request to the Chair and I will action these on my return.

I hope you’ve found this useful and should there be any queries or questions that cannot be answered tonight, I will pick up on my return.

Enjoy your evening and I’ll see you all at some point during the season.

Thank you

Patrice Mulligan
2018-2019 accounts detailed below: -
	LEAGUE YEAR
	
	2017-18
	
	2018-19
	
	2018-19

	
	
	Actual YTD
	
	Forecast
	
	Actual YTD

	BROUGHT FORWARD FROM
	
	
	
	
	
	

	PREVIOUS YEAR
	
	£819.30
	
	£1,299.14
	
	£1,299.14

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Prince of Wales (Railway Bell) 
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	St. Stephens (Barnet Con Club)
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Black Horse
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	BSCA
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Builders
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Chequers
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	East Barnet RBL
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Jokers (Old Owens)
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Kitchener
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Mitre
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	White Hart (Players)
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Potters Bar Cricket Club
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Southgate Compton Cricket Club
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Woodhouse
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Oakhill Bowls
	
	
	
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	Total Annual Subscriptions
	
	£560.00
	
	£600.00
	
	£600.00

	Other (Incl. Web Advert Income)
	
	£561.82
	
	£0.00
	
	£0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Sub Total
	
	£1,121.82
	
	£600.00
	
	£600.00

	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	TOTAL INCOME
	
	£1,941.12
	
	£1,899.14
	
	£1,899.14

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENSE
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Annual Trophies                        
	
	£576.98
	
	£576.98
	
	£586.50

	Engraving-Update Old Trophies
	
	£0.00
	
	£72.00
	
	£0.00

	AGM Food
	
	£40.00
	
	£25.00
	
	£10.00

	Web Site Service Provider Charge
	2
	£25.00
	2
	£25.00
	2
	£47.95

	Other (Post & General Admin.)
	
	-
	
	-
	
	-

	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	TOTAL EXPENSE
	
	£641.98
	
	£698.98
	
	£644.45

	ACCOUNT ADJUSTMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCE of INCOME / EXPENSE
	
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	CARRIED OVER TO NEXT YEAR 
	
	£1,299.14
	
	£1,200.16
	
	£1,254.69

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Adoption of accounts as presented – Proposed by            and Seconded by            – Agreed
4. Appointment of Committee for season 2019-2020
All the current officers and committee members had expressed their intention to continue for the season 2019-2020.
Howard Smith from the Kitchener volunteered his services as an ordinary representative. He was seconded by Mick Wortly and many other.

5. League Format 2019-2020
Due to the loss of two teams next season the leagues would need to be reformatted. After a discussion the members voted to leave league 1 as it is with 7 teams playing 12 games home and away. League 2 will play each other 3 times totalling 15 games home and away. The chairman will publish the new playing schedule on our website.
6. League Subscriptions 2019-2020
· The chairman advised that subscriptions would be the same as last year.
· £40 per team if paid before the end of November 2019
· £50 per team if paid after the end of November 2019
7. Mike Russle Cup 
The draw was made for the first round to be played on 18th November 2019
The matches were drawn as follows: -
	Home
	Away

	Bye
	Prince of Wales

	Mitre
	Oakhill Bowles Club

	PBCC
	White Hart

	Black Horse
	BSCA

	Bye
	Builders

	Jokers
	EBRBL

	Kitchener
	Checkers

	Bye
	SCCC


8. AOB
There was no AOB
Further Notes
At the conclusion of the AGM, the presentations of the trophies for the season 2018-2019 were made.
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